The Grange, Greenview and Kinsley Medical Centres
Notes from the Patient Reference Group Meeting

Tuesday 17 April 2012 – 12 noon
Venue: Therapy Unit, The Grange, Hemsworth
Attendees

John Buttree (JB)

Patient Representative

Angela Marwood (AM)
Practice Manager

Rita Harrison (RH)

Patient Representative

Sheila Butler (SB)

Patient Representative

Angie Deakin (AD)

Patient Representative

Apologies



None received.

It was shared with the group that one of our members, Mr Jones had sadly passed away very recently. The group were saddened by the news and shared their thoughts and gratitude towards Mr Jones for his hard work and support to the group, along with the work he carried out with pride for Link. 

Actions from Previous Meeting
It was noted that other than adopting the Terms of Reference as distributed previously, no other actions were outstanding for previous meeting.
Practice Update
AM, Practice Manager confirmed that work on the Endoscopy Unit was still ongoing and no date had yet been set for completion.

The next project planned was the conversion of the ground floor of the Therapy Unit into a theatre area with supporting rooms.

AM confirmed that a new Salaried GP, Dr Peter Brown would be joining the practice on the 6 June 2012.

JB stated that he was sorry to hear that Dr Hawkins was leaving the practice at the end of April 2012.

AM explained the requirement that GP practices need to register with the Care Quality Commission as from 1 April 2013 with basic details needing to be registered as from July 2012. 

AM explained that work was currently being carried on producing policies and procedures and that the ultimately the practice would be subject to an unannounced inspection by CQC assessors to assess chosen areas to ensure we are providing a safe and quality service to all of our patients.
Further details will be provided as they become available.

PRG Network
Unfortunately we were unable to attend the PRG network meeting held on the 14 March. 

Minutes of this meeting were distributed with the minutes from our last meeting.

The next meeting is to be held on Wednesday 20 June 2012 at White Rose House. AM to speak to Pam Walker, Patient Representative to ask if she wishes to attend.

Any Other Business
Our Healthy Walk planned for Friday 27 April 2012 at 12.30pm meeting at the entrance of Vale Head Park was discussed, with AM confirming that posters have been displayed and clinical staff asked to promote the walk to any patients they felt would be interested. 

AM agreed to remind GP’s at the next partners meeting scheduled for Wednesday 18 April 2012.

Staff would also be asked to meet should they wish to do so.

RH asked if the partners had been approached about naming the Endoscopy Unit in the memory of the late Dr Sen. AM confirmed that she had unfortunately been unable to attend the previous two meetings and would raise the item at the meeting tomorrow.

Future pieces of work – the group acknowledged that whilst they were pleased and relieved to have completed the recent work including the patient survey and the patient group report, we should start to think about new areas to concentrate our efforts.

AM mentioned the work that was planned in the practice to review accident and emergency attendances and the reduction of the high numbers and frequent attenders.
AM agreed to speak to Dr Crawley to see if the group could be of any assistance with this work, with perhaps carrying out a short survey, helping with promotional material for advertising alternatives to attending A&E or perhaps holding an awareness session to promote the alternatives. 

We also discussed developing a link with the local A&E departments to assist in their promotion of using alternative services other than A&E.
Date and Time of Next Meeting
Tuesday 29 May 2012 - 12 noon to 2pm
To be held at: 

Therapy Unit Seminar Room
The Grange Medical Centre

Highfield Road

Hemsworth

Pontefract

WF9 4DP
